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A Loss for Words... 

 

Earthquakes, floods, power 

outages, landslides, and 

more have disrupted any 

sense of normalcy the last 

couple of weeks. I hope our 

RSCC family is all safe and 

preparing for the 2023 racing 

season. Hopefully it will be a 

better year than what we are 

starting out with. Take care 

everyone! 

December Meeting Snapshot 
The Redwood Sports Car Club General Meeting was held at Babe’s Pizza in 

Cutten on Wednesday, December 14th. A total of 11 members and guests 

were in attendance including club officers and board members. Club President 

Ken Goldie called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm and gave the financial 

report as Club Treasurer Mara Green was absent. Club Secretary, Ron Garton 

reported the minutes of the November meeting. Old Business started with a 

recap of the annual awards banquet which was attended by 38 people. Gerhy Foster made a motion 

to change the 2 second cone penalty to 1 second but it was not approved by a vote of the 

membership present. Marvin Goss made a motion to change the cone penalty to 1 second for the 

pre-season events and vote again at the March meeting but it was also not approved. Ken Goldie 

revisited the ongoing discussion of possible new future events but none have been finalized. Ken 

Goldie announced a new laptop computer has been purchased for timing and scoring. Ken Goldie 

gave a recap of the Eureka Trucker’s Christmas Parade and the club’s traffic control volunteer 

efforts. In New Business, President Ken Goldie presided over the installation of the 2023 Redwood 

Sports Car Club Officers and Board Members. A discussion was had on the 2023 RSCC event 

tentative schedule. Loren Fisher discussed tentative dates for the Two Seat Car Show. Gerhy 

Foster won the raffle for a free autocross day. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm. 
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2023 RSCC Event Schedule (tentative) 
RSCC Autocross & Events 
 
Date            Event     Location        Chair 
 
January 21/22 *      Autocross   Samoa Dragstrip   Nick LaPinta 

February 11/12*     Autocross   Samoa Dragstrip   TBA 
 
March 11/12 *       Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   TBA 
 
April 15/16        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Andrew Harden 
 
May 13/14        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Ken Goldie 
 
June 10th  Two Seat Car Show  Woodley Island    Loren Fisher 
 
June 17/18        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Joel Rosser 
 
July 22/23         Hill Climb   Korbel         Ken Goldie 
 
August  12/13      Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Andrew Harden 
 
September 16/17    Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Brett Gronemeyer 
 
October 14/15      Enduro    Samoa Dragstrip   Ron Garton 
 
November 18th     Banquet       TBA       RSCC Board of Directors 
 
All dates are subject to change! 
 
* non-points pre-season event subject to cancellation  
 
General meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 6:30pm. Meetings are currently being 
held at Babe’s Pizza in Cutten, 4015 Walnut Drive. Come early and enjoy their great pizza or pasta! 
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Fenbridge Fail 
The 6.4 magnitude earthquake on December 20th, 2022 did some damage to historic Fernbridge. 
Caltrans emergency crews were quick to respond and make repairs. 
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Auto Survival Kit  

You may have a good stockpile of emergency supplies at home, but first you have 

to get there. The following list of suggested items comes from the National Safety 

Council. Kits should be checked every six months, and expired items should be 

replaced regularly. Vehicle emergency supply kits should include: 

● A properly inflated spare tire, wheel wrench and tripod jack 
● Jumper cables 
● Tool kit and/or a multipurpose utility tool 
● Flashlight and extra batteries 
● Reflective triangles and brightly colored cloth to make your vehicle more visible 
● Compass 
● First aid kit with gauze, tape, bandages, antibiotic ointment, aspirin, a blanket, 
nonlatex gloves, scissors, hydrocortisone, thermometer, tweezers and instant 
cold compress 
● Nonperishable, high-energy foods, such as unsalted nuts, dried fruits and hard 
candy 
● Drinking water 
● Reflective vest in case you need to walk to get help 
● Car charger for your cell phone 
● Fire extinguisher 
● Duct tape 
● Rain poncho 
● Snow brush 
● Shovel 
● Windshield washer fluid 
● Warm clothing 
● Cat litter for traction 
● Blankets 
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2023 RSCC Officers and Board of Directors 

Officers: 

 

President    Ken Goldie         Vice President   Jesse Linder 

 

Treasurer   Mara Green        Secretary          Ron Garton 

 

Board Members: 

 

      Andrew Harden     Nick LaPinta    Rebekah Horvath         

               Marvin Goss    Jared DeLong 

 

Alternate:  

 

    Gerhy Foster 

2023 Sponsors 
Thank you to our AMAZING 2022 sponsors for an AWESOME year! Hope to see you again in 2023! 
 
 

Jay’s Mobile Diesel Repair       Babe’s Pizza     US Bank   Elke’s Total Image 
 

Emerald Triangle Honda Enthusiasts     Humboldt Fire Extinguisher    
 

Total Image Embroidery and Vinyl Printing       Adventure Edge  
 

Quality Body Works      Rita’s Restaurant Arcata     Westside Pizza   
 

Tetrault Tire          Eureka Brake and Automotive        Conti’s Auto Repair    
 

Ray’s Old Town Auto & Muffler       Scott Hammond State Farm Insurance 
 

Buddy’s Auto Center 
 

For more information on sponsorship opportunities, please email surveyoron@gmail.com or contact 
any club officer or board member.  


